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EPP BSED Secondary Education Oversight Committee 
Amended Meeting Minutes 

 
February 5, 2021 

 
I. Call to order 

Debra Price-Scheppmann called to order the meeting of the BSEd Secondary Oversight Committee at 1:00 p.m. 
on January 15, 2021 via Zoom. 

 
Present: Brandon Aigner, Fatih Benzer, Kim Dubree, Karen Engler, Heidi Hadley, Andrew Homburg, Kurt 
Killion, Junyoung Kim, Kewman Lee, CJ Maples, Holly Metcalf, Michelle Morgan, Julia Novakowski, Juli 
Panza, Gay Ragan, Rudnick, Debra Price-Scheppmann, Tonia Tinsley 
 

II. Approval of minutes 
January 15, 2021 meeting minutes stand.  

 
III. Reports 

1. EPPC Updates as discussed on February 3, 2021 – Dr. Fatih Benzer 
a. Dr. Craig talked about new graduate programs and that EPPC should be informed if the program 

proposal is not approved through the curricular proposal process. 

b. The EPPC bylaws are undergoing review by the Executive Committee and any revisions will 
include protocol for new programs to inform EPPC. 

c. Dr. Benzer will present the MAE to EPPC once it has completed the curricular proposal 
process. 

d. Dr. Tinkler extended an invitation to all EPP members to participate in CIS meetings. 

e. DESE has reported that Tier 3 is now eligible for the COVID-19 vaccine. Students in the field 
and in-person supervisors are in Tier 3. 

f. All admit lists were approved. 

g. The SFR 486 and EDC 350 proposals were approved.  

 
2. Director of Secondary Education - Dr. Karen Engler 

a. DESE sent a COVID-19 follow up email this afternoon indicating that student teachers would 
qualify for the vaccine at the same time that the teachers in the district qualify. Student teachers 
may be able to receive the vaccine through their school district unless they are in their 
practicum. Practicum students will probably need to go through Magers. 

b. Pearson is planning for the new assessments to be live in fall 2021 but there is no specific date. 
Students are required to take the assessments once they are live. Pearson reported that online 
testing is going as well as in-person testing. Students that want to test online must meet specific 
requirements. Score results are not immediately available if testing online. Student should test 
in-person if an immediate score is needed.  

c. Consider joining the DESE list-serve to receive current news. 

d. EPPC approved the ACT super score of twenty. Dr. Craig is working with Katrina Chavez to 
update the catalog without curricular action. Students must now have an ACT super score of 20, 
or an ACT composite score of 20, or a passing score in all four sections of the MoGEA. Some 



 

 

course descriptions reference the ACT composite score. Dr. Craig can try to resolve these 
changes in addition to the other catalog changes so all can be done at once.  

e. The EDC 350 curricular proposal will be reviewed at EPPC in March.  

f. Bear POWER is in need of ambassadors.  

g. The Community Foundation Scholarship of the Ozarks scholarship information was emailed to 
secondary Program Coordinators.  

h. Program Coordinators received an email about special partnerships with Springfield Public 
Schools. Please share what your program engages in with SPS with Dr. Engler if you haven’t 
already. Please get it to Dr. Engler by next week.  
 

3. Director of Certification, Field Experiences and Data Management – Kim Dubree 

a. If you are revising matrices, February and March are good months to work on them. 

b. Kim Dubree is working 30 hours a week effective this week. Juli Panza will now be overseeing 
everything except certification. Kim Dubree will continue overseeing certification only. 
 

4. New Business 

a. No new business. 
 

5. Old Business 
a. BSED Advisory Council 

i. Advisory Council will meet on March 5th. The first hour will be our BSED meeting. 
Advisory Council begins at 3:00 p.m. There are 24 confirmed attendees at this time. 
We’ve had only one decline. 

b. EDC 345 – Dr. Dennis Rudnick 

i. No report at this time.  

c. SEC 302 – Dr. Julia Novakowski 

i. No report at this time 

d. Culturally Responsive Teaching Discussion – Dr. Dennis Rudnick 

i. Dr. Rudnick began the discussion by stating that he would briefly cover a couple 
concepts to generate discussion. Dr. Rudnick shared a blog article from Dr. Tyrone 
Howard from UCLA titled, “7 Culturally Responsive Teaching Strategies and 
Instructional Practices.” The committee discussed the article and shared ideas, strategies, 
and techniques on teaching cultural responsiveness in the classroom. This discussion will 
be continued at the March meeting. 

 
Debra Price adjourned the meeting at 2:12 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted by Vicki Kramer 


